Windsock Village Property Owners

Minutes of 11/16/04 Board Meeting

Present were: Don Meader, Beverly Mason, Barbara Clifford, Carolyn Buskirk, Jay Brennan, Tom Gill, Peter Lambert, Bill Clegg. Guest: Richard Sacco

Absent: Glenn Mori, Kitty Kjeldsen

Minutes of the October 21 joint meeting were discussed. The following omissions are to be added:Tom Gill and Jay Brennan are to see the people who were riding unsafely in a golf cart. During the discussion of the possibility of changing the Treasurer, the Board members were polled and decided not to allow outside comments. Beverly will make the corrections and send out a new copy of the minutes.

Richard Sacco asked that the Board wait for approval until he reviews the minutes. Don responded that public input comes at the beginning and end of the meeting. A discussion ensued on how the meetings will be conducted. The minutes passed as amended above.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara Clifford was introduced to the Board as the new Treasurer. Don explained that there would no longer be a detailed Treasurer’s report at each meeting. Barbara will submit a printed report for the President and Secretary. If there is anything unusual she will report to the President and be added to the agenda. Barbara noted that $100 is in the budget for welcome baskets. She presented Carolyn with a check for $75 to cover current expenses but noted that there were quite a few more baskets coming up. Both were looking for spending guidelines. It was explained to Barbara that the Board is allowed to overspend any line item up to a total of $2000 over the total budget. It was decided to allow Carolyn to use her judgment as to content and spend $10-15 per basket. It was decided that we allow $200 for welcome baskets this year. It was also suggested that a request for baskets go out in the next Newsletter.

IRS: Barbara said that the tax penalty and interest statements have begun to come in and some of the amounts for the individual years are not matching with what we have already paid. She will research. It was also noted that the Accountant who prepared the tax returns stated that he thought he could ask for reduced penalties from the IRS. Barbara will check into this also.

Carolyn added that she has also sent out a basket to residents with a severe illness or who have lost a spouse. This is not a recognized use for the appropriated funds. Don will add this to the agenda for annual meeting, probably as a joint item for each corporation.

Public input: A motion was passed unanimously to allow public input at the beginning and the end of each Board meeting. 

Rich Sacco suggests that the Newsletter be combined into one for both corporations to save on expenses. He would also like to see approved minutes of each Board meeting included and that the Newsletter be sent out monthly. Bev noted that anyone who wants a copy of the minutes only needs to ask. She also suggested that we ask people at annual meeting to send us their name if they want them. Don will add an item to the agenda for annual meeting asking whether the community wants to go to the expense of sending out minutes every month preferably via e-mail. Rich felt very strongly that minutes should be sent to everyone regardless. Bill Clegg suggested that once the minutes of a meeting are approved, they be posted on the bulletin board.

Correspondence: Don reviewed correspondence that was sent out to the Nature Conservancy. There will be an item on the agenda at annual meeting re: waiving the annual assessment for properties owned by the Nature Conservancy. Jay reported that Duane Hyde of the Conservancy has requested a copy of our latest by-laws. He also had some questions about what No interference to hunting entails.. He further reported that the deed for the North Atlantic Air property that they are trying to purchase reads: there will be no assessments until the property is developed. Jay, Beverly and Peter will meet to review the deeds and report back to the Board in January. A motion was passed that Don send out the letter to the Nature Conservancy as drafted.

Don also read a letter from Chris Pacheco requesting funds from each corporation for the Christmas Party to be held at Camp Calumet on December 5. Don will inform Chris that funds are not available but that Bill and Carolyn volunteered to help deliver invitation to save on postage.

Gazebo: Tom will contact the people on the pledge list who have not sent in their pledge as yet.

Cable Co.: Jay reported that Adelphia has begun contacting residents individually about hooking up. There is a problem on the back taxiway that Jay has contacted Rodney King of Adelphia about. By the end of the week of November 20 that area will be connected.

NEXT MEETING JANUARY 20, 2005 AT DWIGHT ALLENSON’S

6:30 PM

Peter Lambert

Secretary

